
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

     NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that a public hearing will be held before the Town Board for the 

Town of Harpersfield at the Harpersfield Town Hall, located at 25399 State Hwy 23, 

Harpersfield, NY, on the 10th day of May 2023, at 7:00 PM, to hear all persons interested 

regarding the proposed Local Law entitled “A Local Law Opting Out of the Solar and Wind 

Energy System and Farm Waste Energy System Exemptions Provided by Real Property Tax Law § 

487.”  The purpose of the proposed Local Law is to provide no exemption from taxation as 

authorized in Real Property Tax Law Section 487.  Real Property Tax Law Section 487(8) allows a 

municipality to opt-out of the exemption from taxation.   

Copies of the proposed local law shall be available at the time of the hearing and shall be 

available at times prior to and after the hearing at the Town Clerk’s Office during normal 

business hours for the purpose of inspection or procurement by any interested persons. 

Dated: Harpersfield, NY, April 18, 2023  

By Order of the Town Board  

Town of Harpersfield 

Delaware County, New York 

By Linda E. Goss, Town Clerk   


